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RECOMMENDATION MEMORANDUM

TO: Sarah L. Stewart, Commissioner
NH Department of Natural and Cultural Resources

FROM: Stephanie N. Verdile, Principal Planner, Staff to CORDW

NH Office of Planning and Development
DATE: January 12, 2024

Reference: SLR 2024-002 Antrim/Bennington-
NH Department of Natural and Cultural Resources (DNCR)-Requests an
amendment of an existing easement with the Towns of Antrim and
Bennington. The expansion is to install a new water line under an existing
rail trail to a new water filter facility and improve access to the facility. The
expansion would become part of the permanent easement. The property
is located off Balch Farm Road in Bennington.

On January 11, 2024, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to
recommend approval of the above referenced Surplus Land Review application SLR
2024-002.

Ce: Taylor Caswell, Chair of CORD and Commissioner NH Department of Business
and Economic Affairs
Pamela Ellis, Staff to Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization
Committee
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